June 13, 1969

Rabbi Louis Herring Hebrew Institute 1835 University Avenue Bronx, New York 10453

Dear Louis:

An idea occurred to me with regard to your new found friend.

Briefly, perhaps we can think of setting up a special retreat not too far from New York City, which can be winterized and used for both scholarly and lay retreats during the entire year. This would make it a center of rural scholarship, etc., etc. I think you see the implications of this by yourself. It could be connected with Yeshiva University.

Give it a thought.

Shabbat Shalom.

Cordially yours,

RABBI NORMAN LAMM

NL/eg